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May 24, 2022 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff, Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
RE:  The Empire District Electric Company d/b/a Liberty 

Community Solar Pilot Program - Case No. ET-2020-0259 
 
Dear Judge Woodruff: 
 

On April 17, 2020, The Empire District Electric Company (“Liberty”) filed an application 
for approval of a Community Solar Pilot Program (“CSPP”), along with proposed tariff sheets. The 
CSPP was approved by the Commission, CSPP tariff sheets took effect, and Liberty’s first facility 
under the CSPP, the Prosperity Community Solar Farm, is fully subscribed and operational. At this 
time, Liberty seeks to officially begin accepting subscriptions for a second CSPP facility. In this 
regard, please find attached the following revised CSPP tariff sheets:   

 
PSC MO No. 6, Section 4, 1st Revised Sheet No. 25; 
PSC MO No. 6, Section 4, 2nd Revised Sheet No. 25a; 
PSC MO No. 6, Section 4, 3rd Revised Sheet No. 25c; 
PSC MO No. 6, Section 4, 3rd Revised Sheet No. 25f; 
PSC MO No. 6, Section 4, 2nd Revised Sheet No. 25g; 
PSC MO No. 6, Section 4, 3rd Revised Sheet No. 25i; 
PSC MO No. 6, Section 4, 3rd Revised Sheet No. 25j; 
PSC MO No. 6, Section 4, 1st Revised Sheet No. 25k 
 

These sheets bear an issue date of May 24, 2022, and a proposed effective date of July 1, 2022 
(instead of the usual 30 days), to allow additional time for Staff’s review of Liberty’s proposed 
changes without the need for suspension of the tariff sheets. 
 

Like with the first CSPP facility, Liberty requests that there be no upfront, per block 
charge for the second CSPP facility. These revised tariff sheets contain the estimated facility 
charge for CSPP-II, and Liberty is also proposing minor changes to the tariff sheets to reflect 
lessons learned from operation of the first CSPP facility. Redlined tariff sheets are being 
provided to Staff and OPC and are attached hereto for reference. As part of its general rate case 
compliance tariff package, Liberty submitted revised sheets for 25a, c, and f (to take effect June 1, 
2022). The CSPP sheets being filed at this time assume the effectiveness of the rate case 
compliance tariff package. 
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Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns regarding these revised 
Community Solar Pilot Program tariff sheets, and please bring this tariff filing to the attention of 
the Commissioners and the appropriate Commission personnel. 
 
      Sincerely, 
   

         Diana Carter 
 


